

Waseley Hills High School

Mr I. Mellor, Executive Principal
School Road
Rubery
Birmingham
B45 9EL

29th September 2023

Dear Parents and Carers

Firstly, I must praise all students following an unexpected fire alarm this week, which, at the time, was not known to only be a sensor fault. I want to commend all the students for their exemplary response during this situation. Their calmness and adherence to safety procedures was excellent. The safety of our students is our top priority, and their responsible behaviour reflects our collective commitment to maintaining a secure learning environment.

A lot of our students participate in activities outside of school such as dance, martial arts, team sports to mention a few and this week one of our Year 8's deserves a huge congratulations for winning a gold medal in gymnastics. Beth's dedication and hard work are admirable, and we are extremely proud of her accomplishment. It highlights the importance of extracurricular activities in fostering talent and personal growth which is why we are finalising the Waseley Hills enrichment offer today. We are excited to share this with you next week and hope to see all clubs at full capacity.

On Thursday, we celebrated European Day of Languages in school. This event provided an opportunity for our Year 7 and 8 students to connect with their new teachers and explore the diverse languages spoken within our staff. It was fascinating to discover that we have teachers who speak Russian, Catalan, and even Latin! As part of the celebration, there is a fun quiz for students to complete, and they can submit it at the reception next week. Excellence points will be awarded to those who participate.

It has been a pleasure to see so many students volunteer to help support our Open Evening which takes place next week on Thursday 5th October. It is always the students that make the evening and we look forward to them guiding prospective students and answering questions about life at Waseley.

Thank you for your ongoing support, and please look forward to receiving our enrichment offer as we believe that engaging in extracurricular opportunities plays a vital role in the holistic development of our students.

Yours sincerely

Mr T Preston

